RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

JANUARY 9th, 2007

Pursuant to posted notice, the special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, January 9th, 2007 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director 

Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Rusty Green, Vice President/Director
 
Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A 

Lindsay Case, Director


Jennifer Irvine

Tom Cone, Director
Ian Percy

Holger Christiansen, Director


Jenny Tchang
1. Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
      Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:39 a.m. 

2. Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal                 

Motion to approve the December 5th, 2006 minutes made by Mr. Cone seconded by Mr. Green.  Motion passed.

3. Projects Report –Mr. Schooler
A. Capacity Project Schedule/Environmental Assessment (EA) Status

Ms. Irvine stated that although the State has signed off on the EA they are still waiting on the Feds, but they are pushing forward on the final construction plan.  Mr. Schooler stated that the District could not go out to bid until the land acquisitions were done as well, which there are only 4 major ones on the south side, and it could take up to 6 months to get them all into place.  Ms. Irvine indicated that it might not take that long and they were hoping to go out to bid in May, but it could be June or July.  Mr. Percy stated that the hospital should be done by the end of the year to open in the first quarter of 2008.  Mr. Christiansen was adamant that the road be done by fall and suggested bidding out only that portion of Woodmen that is needed immediately and have it constructed by the District and not the County.  Mr. Case indicated that the District could hire someone, like an attorney, to make sure the easements are in place so the project would start in May.  Mr. Schooler reminded the Board that easements could not be done until the EA was completely signed off on.  Mr. Kyle Wiggington is the appraiser who does the easements for the District and Mr. Schooler indicated that he would contact him to see if the easements could be done more quickly.  The Board then discussed extensively the construction challenge of Woodmen Road tapering, which Mr. Schooler indicated he would have analyzed.  Ms. Irvine stated that she and Mr. Schooler would be meeting with the engineers that afternoon and would talk to them about it.

Mr. Christiansen requested a continued meeting for the following week on January 16th at 8:30 a.m. with the presence of Mr. Andre Brackin, Mr. Kyle Wiggington and the engineers to make sure that portion of Woodmen Road between Powers and Tutt would be built by the fall.  Mr. Case motioned to continue the meeting for the 16th and Mr. Cone seconded.  Motion passed.

B. Final Design and Bid Schedule

See 3.a.

4. Manager’s Report
A. Permit Activity

Mr. Woods reported that Meridian Ranch closed with Lennar in December 2006 and 96 lots were platted.  Meridian Ranch expects to plat another 536 lots in 2007.

To be made a part of the record, a copy of the fees collected to date was submitted.

B. Development Activity

Mr. Schooler reported that there has been an increase in building permits.

C. Project III (Capacity) Bond Issue

Mr. Schooler stated that a schedule is being put together and the costs are being updated so the Board will be able to make a decision on when the next traunch of bonds will be needed in 2007.

D. CDOT Powers Interchange Update

Mr. Schooler stated that the interchange would start on January 15th, 2007.  Ms. Irvine stated further that it would take approximately 144 calendar workdays to complete, which will be around the end of 2008 beginning of 2009.  Mr. Schooler showed the Board a copy of the schedule and reported that Kramer Construction would be doing the bridge with RE Monks being the prime contractor.  Wilson would be doing the construction management.  Ms. Irvine stated that Powers would go over Woodmen.

E. Drainage on Hodgen Property

Mr. Schooler stated that this issue has been resolved.  Ms. Irvine said they have a design and have met with the developer and are looking to obtain easements.  Mr. Case stated that he would follow up on his end.

5. Legal Report     
Mr. Susemihl was not at the meeting to report.


6. Old Business     Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Green seconded by Mr. Cone.  

      Motion passed unanimously.

7. New Business  

A. Right-in Right-out Access: NW corner Marksheffel/Woodmen-Incorporate in final plans.

Mr. Case indicated that Mr. Eric Smith was submitting to the design team the need for the bridge to be 6 feet wider.  Ms. Irvine stated that she would contact Mr. Smith and the City to get the issue worked out, but could not promise that the design would be incorporated.  Mr. Case expressed the need for the bridge to be built correctly from the beginning.  Ms. Irvine said they would work to get it done.

8. General 

Discussion

No general discussion.

9. Next Meeting
The continued meeting of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, January 16th, 2007 and the next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 6th, 2007 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room on the fourth floor.  

10. Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 9:24 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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